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From: Cr Moira Deeming
Sent: Monday, 12 September 2022 9:34 AM
To:
Subject: RE: Evidence

Thanks  
 
Cr Moira Deeming 
Watts Ward Councillor | Melton City Council 
M: 0499 801 198 
E: moira.deeming@melton.vic.gov.au | W: melton.vic.gov.au 

 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 8 September 2022 12:57 PM 
To: Cr Moira Deeming <MoiraD@melton.vic.gov.au> 
Cc:  

 
Subject: RE: Evidence 
 
Dear Cr Deeming 

 has been gathering information to provide to councillors regarding all of our youth related programs 
and services and the governance around those programs to inform a further conversation with councillors.  is 
aiming to have this information connected to an article in councillor e-news tomorrow. 
Regards 

 
 

From: Cr Moira Deeming <MoiraD@melton.vic.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 8 September 2022 11:28 AM 
To:  

 
 

Subject: Evidence 
 
Hi all,  
 
I know I keep bringing this up, but I am deeply unsatisfied and extremely concerned.  
 
I thought it might help if I provided a sample of evidence to provide some real-time context for my concerns regarding 
our child safeguarding practices. As a mother, a resident and a councillor- I am extremely concerned about the fact 
that we are having confidential interactions with minors about non-reportable issues-especially about their mental 
health and SEXUALITY- without parent knowledge or consent? I am unsatisfied that these interactions are safe or 
appropriate for minors under 16 years.  

My question as a Councillor, is why are we running private confidential and group talk sessions with 12, 13, 14, 15 
year old minors (possibly with ppl up to the age of 25 who do not have a working with children’s check) about their 
sexuality whilst minors- at all? How is pursuing conversations with with 12 year old minors about their sexuality in 
and of itself not a reportable interaction? 

How is this even legal? How are these ‘private’ non reportable sessions with other people’s children justified? Are we 
declaring them mature minors? I am very concerned about our legal grounds.  
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I do not believe that parents in Melton would be comfortable knowing that we are pursuing confidential and 
unaccountable interactions with their 12 year children about their sexuality, when no crimes have been committed and 
they have not given consent for such interactions to take place. 

I cannot let this go until I have a satisfactory answer or changes to our policies. 
 
 
Below are two examples, from two of our MCC pages.   
 

1. 6801 Youth Outreach https://www.melton.vic.gov.au/Services/People/Youth/Get-support/6801-Youth-
Outreach 

 

 
 
Here is a quote from the site: 
 
"Do you need someone to talk to? If you are a young person aged between 12 -25 years old and live, work, study or 
play in the City of Melton then we can help. 6801 Youth Outreach provides a safe, non-judgemental and confidential 
service to assist you with information, support, and referrals.  
You might need to talk to someone for a wide variety of reasons including: 

 Being homeless and/or at-risk of homelessness 
 Issues at home including family conflict and violence 
 Feeling stressed out, sad, angry or overwhelmed 
 Being bullied at school, work or online 
 Feeling vulnerable, isolated and unsafe 
 Worrying about friendships and relationships 
 Confusion about sexuality and sexual health 
 Having difficulties at school 
 Trying to find work 
 Getting in trouble with the law 

Why get help from an Outreach Support Worker? 

You might be nervous or shy to ask for help. Youth Outreach is about talking with someone in a private space who will 
listen and not judge you.   

Will my parents/carers know what I talk about? 
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The information that you share with your Outreach Support Worker is private and confidential unless: 

 You are being hurt by others, you are hurting yourself, you are hurting someone else".    

2. The Space LGBTQA+ group on MCC 
 
https://www.melton.vic.gov.au/Services/People/Youth/Get-support/The-Space 
 

 
Quotes from the page as seen above 
 
"For young people aged 12 to 25. The Space is a social support group for same sex attracted.... young people who 
live, work, study or play in the Melton region.... 
 
The Space is a safe place to meet like-minded young people and hang out, share stories and support one another. 
This program is an initiative of Melton City Council’s Young Communities.... 

All enquiries and participation are kept confidential and any concerns can be discussed with a youth worker...." 

 
Cr Moira Deeming 
Watts Ward Councillor | Melton City Council 
M: 0499 801 198 
E: moira.deeming@melton.vic.gov.au | W: melton.vic.gov.au 

 
 

 




